Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

August 31, 2003

10:00 am



Adult Clubhouse

Northstar Swim & Racquet Club


Directors present:

Mario Alioto, Susan Markowitz, Liz Reagor, 

Tony Turninsky

Director excused absent:
Laura Sites-Reynolds

Others present:

Wayne Bridges – Smith Barney





Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 10:09 am by President Reagor.

The resignation of Director Laura Sites Reynolds was accepted. The Board thanked her for her many contributions towards improving the quality of life at Aspen Grove. 

Minutes of the July 13, 2003 Board of Directors Meeting were approved.

The Board reviewed a draft of the August 2003 financial statements.

Mr. Miller presented a proposed fiscal 2004 budget, an estimated 10-31-03 statement of fund balances, and a cash flow replacement reserve study.

In light of increased operating expenses and the need to adequately fund the replacement fund the proposed budget included a 5% increase to the monthly fees. After discussion the Board requested that the property manager provide proposed budgets with 3% and 4% monthly fee increases for review. At the 2002 Annual Meeting the membership approved annual increases of monthly fees tied to the consumer price index increase. The CPI is estimated to be 2.2% for 2003. 

Prior to September 16, 2003 the Board will approve the operating budget with a monthly fee increase for fiscal 2004.

The following fall maintenance items were discussed:

1) Sierra paint & chemical will complete the painting of faded trim throughout the property. Siding sealing of units 3067-3069 with Preservawood stain will be done as a test building. The building’s trim was re stained black during the summer. The chemical reaction and appearance of Preservawood and the trim stain with the elements will be evaluated over the next year to determine if a program of treating all buildings with the same products will be enacted.

2) Asphalt pathways and spalled entry areas throughout the property will be repaired by Mosher Paving.

3) Surface Systems is completing repairs to foundations at units 3022, 3030, and 3031.

The Board serving as the Architectural Review Committee discussed window additions at units 3108, 3112, and 3122. The windows do not conform to the existing architectural style of the buildings and were installed without ARC approval. In the next week the Association’s attorney will be providing drafts of letters to the owners for the Board to review.  

Mr. Miller reported on the Martis Valley Plan and the state of East West Partners’ development plans at Northstar. On August 28, 2003 the Placer County Planning Commission held an open meeting in Tahoe City where the Northstar Village’s Final Environmental Impact Report was approved. An appeal of the approval has been filed. This will place the approval decision in the hands of the Placer County Board of Supervisors. Should their expected approval not generate a lawsuit, it is anticipated that construction of the new Village could begin in the spring of 2004.

In mid August David Tirman of EWP and members of his staff met with President Reagor, homeowners Jay Mayhall and Meg Huffman, and the property manager regarding the placement of the village parking lot 135’ from the closest tower building. Concern was expressed at that time about the ski back being eliminated, many large trees being removed, and the natural buffer between the tower buildings and the lot being too thin. The EWP group agreed to move the lot towards Northstar Drive to accommodate the ski back, keep several of the large trees in place, include them in the lot area, and replant mature trees in the buffer area. A map of the proposed lot was lent to the Association for the August 31st Board Meeting and Annual Meeting. Markers were placed in the area where the lot is to be located for owners to review. While discrepancies were found between the map and the markers, it was explained to Mr. Miller by Mr. Tirman that the markers had been placed by the engineering firm without knowledge of the changes coming out of the meeting. 

Mr. Miller reported that the NPOA parking lot expansion, in conjunction with the annexation of over 60 lots in the Big Springs subdivision several years ago, should be completed soon. The new lot will hold over 60 parking spaces and will be accessed by the new NPOA membership cards. The lot will not interfere with the ski back. 

The emergency access road out of the proposed Northstar Village was recently given a new location by the Placer Country Planning Commission. Rather than skirt the area adjacent to the rec center the PCCC has recommended that the road be accessed off of Big Springs Drive past the intersection of Martis Landing. 

The meeting was recessed at 10:50 am in preparation for the Annual Meeting. 

At 12:50 pm the meeting was reconvened.

Officers for 2003 / 2004 were elected as follows:



President – Liz Reagor



Vice President – Tony Turinsky



Secretary – Mario Alioto



Treasurer – Bob Thornton



Director-at-Large – Susan Markowitz

In further discussion of the proposed Village parking lot and its impact on the ski back, the Board requested that East West Partners or Northstar provide a letter of commitment to maintain the ski back to the Association. This would include the removal of downed trees and clearing snow away from the ski back so as not to block it. The Camco maintenance crew is to inspect the ski back after storms or once a month, whichever is more frequent. 

The Board discussed the attorney’s slowness of response to the owners of 3108, 3112, and 3122 regarding the Board’s decision on their non-conforming windows after the JULY 13, 2003 meeting.  The property manager will contact the attorney after Labor Day to provide the Board with drafts of the response letters for review and correction. The letters will go out to the owners of 3107 and 3122 in the next two weeks. After discussion, it was suggested that the letter to the owner of 3107 first be reviewed by the Board at their November 3, 2003 meeting before mailing. It was suggested that the attorney attend the November 3, 2003 meeting regarding actions to take should owners of the units with the ARC unapproved nonconforming windows not change the windows back to the original design. The property manager will send a letter informing all owners of the ARC approval process in the payment coupon / envelope mailing. The letter will also inform owners that a directory of the membership is available by contacting the Camco office. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted.

Camco

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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